MADBURY PLANNING BOARD



13 Town Hall Road, Madbury NH 03823 Tel: 603 742-5131 • Fax: 603 742-2502

Official Business

9 April 2021

Dear Abutter:

You are hereby notified that the Madbury Planning Board will consider an application for a wetland crossing Conditional Use Permit (CUP) for a property in which you have an abutter interest. If the application is accepted, a public hearing will immediately follow.

Property: Eversource Right of Way through Tax Map 8 Lot 2 and Tax Map 9 Lots 11

and 12A.

Applicant: GZA GeoEnvironmental Inc. on behalf of Eversource.

Proposal: The applicant requests a temporary wetland crossing in support of the

replacement of four structures (a.k.a. utility poles) on the M183 Transmission line beginning off of Evans Road and terminating at Garrison Lane. The proposed work is part of Eversource's on-going maintenance program and will require temporary impacts to wetlands to access the poles. Impacted wet areas are off

of Evans Road.

The application will be considered:

Wednesday, 21 April 2021 at 7:00 p.m.

Madbury Town Hall, 13 Town Hall Road, Madbury, NH

If the application is accepted, a public hearing will immediately follow. The Planning Board invites and welcomes your participation; however, state Covid-19 safety restrictions will be in effect for this meeting.

- For in person participation e-mail the Planning Board at MadPlanBoard@gmail.com as seating is limited.
- For online participation use the Zoom link below (or go to the Zoom Website / Join a Meeting tab) and enter the Meeting ID and Passcode below:

- For telephone participation call (929) 205-6099 or (301) 715-8592 and follow the directions to enter the Meeting ID and Passcode listed above.

- Additional questions or comments for consideration during the meeting can be emailed to the Planning Board at least 4 hours before the meeting at MadPlanBoard@gmail.com.

Documents relevant to this application can be viewed at Town Hall or at the Planning Board's website at www.madburynh.org/pb under the "Applications" tab and then the "Eversource CUP 2021 #2" tab.

Sincerely

Mark Avery

Chair, Madbury Planning Board